
                 
 

Friday 12th November 2021 |  Week 6 Term 4 

A MESSAGE FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Dubbo West Families, 

Yesterday our school leaders were invited to attend the Ceremony of the Commemoration of the Fallen at the War Memorial Cenotaph in   Victoria 

Park. Our school captains Thomas Hawkes and Breanna Semmler represented our school with pride as they laid the wreath during the ceremony. 

As announced by the Minister, the 8th November saw all NSW schools move to updated Level 3 

settings that bring school operations more in line with what is allowed in the school community. I 

would like to update you on the key changes that have taken place at our school starting this week and 

for the rest of Term 4. 

A combination of Department of Education layered COVID-safe plans and measures will allow us to 

prioritise student and staff safety and keep our school open. To do this, the following guidelines will be 

in place: 

• Students, staff and visitors must not attend school if unwell, even with mild symptoms 

• All staff and adult visitors on the school site must be fully vaccinated and provide proof of  

vaccination 

• Masks are required indoors for all staff, adult visitors and strongly recommended indoors for 

primary students. Masks can be removed when eating or exercising 

• All staff and visitors must check in when attending a school site or gathering 

• Adults should maintain 1.5 metres physical distancing wherever practicable 

• Activities and events should be held outdoors where practical 

• Indoor spaces will be well ventilated and as large as possible for the number of attendees – following square metre guidelines 

• Students should avoid mingling with other class and year groups when moving around the school 

• Students and staff will maintain good hand hygiene and schools will continue with enhanced cleaning, including high touch points 

Our school will operate on updated Level 3 settings for the rest of Term 4, 2021 with the following activities allowed in a COVID-safe manner: 

• Assemblies and presentations are allowed outdoors, with cohorts separated and physical distancing in place. Fully vaccinated visitors (including 

parents and carers) are only allowed to attend if completing a specific role (such as presenting) and at the invitation of the school 

• Community use is allowed outside of school hours (including P & C meetings) with COVID-safe plans in place – in line with public health       

requirements 

• Graduations and formals are allowed within cohorts, either on school sites or at external venues – with COVID-safe plans in place and physical 

distancing adhered to 

• Transitions and orientations are allowed in a COVID-safe way that minimises mingling between students 

Our Year 6 staff are currently working hard to organise a special farewell for students while adhering to current COVID restrictions. Watch this space 

for more information! 

Orientation for Year 6 students to high school and students starting Kindergarten next year are still being organised. If you know anyone who will be 

starting Preschool or Kindergarten next year and have not enrolled please have them contact the office. 

A reminder that all food from the canteen must be ordered in the morning at school or through the school app, and hot food is only available for   

second break. 

Don’t forget to book your parent-teacher meeting at the end of the term. This can be done through the parent portal, if you are having any trouble 

please contact the office. 

Yours sincerely, 

Christie Smith 
Assistant Principal Special Education 



                 
 



                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT 

Please keep an eye  

on our school app for  

regular updates and information. 

News from the Canteen 
For recess we have the following available 

to order first thing in the morning –  

Fruit, custard, plain chips, noodles, popcorn, 

Ice blocks and cold drinks. 

 

All orders for food, cold drinks and ice 

blocks need to be ordered in the morning. No 

over counter service. 
This coming Tuesday, the Terrific Tuesday special is… 

 
Chicken Burger Meal Deal 

1x serving of chicken burger with 
lettuce and Mayonnaise.  

1x 250ml Water or apple juice or    
orange juice 

1x Popcorn or Frozen Stick 
 
You can order your Terrific Tuesday 

Special on the app or in the classroom 
on Tuesday morning. 



                 
 

Friday 22nd October 2021 |  Week 3 Term 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

P&C News 

 
 
 
A special P&C Meeting was held last Thursday to      
decide if the P&C was able to financially support the 
Canteen remaining open for the rest of Term 4.  The 
Committee decided it was in the children’s best     
interest to have the Canteen open and approved us-
ing P&C Funds to support this. 
Thank you to the P&C for the financial support in ensuring the Can-

teen remains open for the rest of Term 4. 
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